[image: image3.emf]ep
[image: image4.png]UNIVERSITY

of
CATLTFORNIA




[image: image5.jpg]ER B e

TRE A ATRITIR



[image: image6.png]



[image: image7.jpg]














 November 2009
	Sun
	Mon
	Tue
	Wed
	Thu
	Fri
	Sat

	1
	2
	3
	4
	5
	6
	7

	8
	9
	10
County Council
	11
	12
	13
	14


	15
	16
	17
	18
	19
	20
	21
Food Fiesta

	22
	23
	24
	25
	26
	27

	28

	29
	30
	31
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


December 2009
	Sun
	Mon
	Tue
	Wed
	Thu
	Fri
	Sat

	
	
	1
	2
	3
	4
	5
High 4-H Bowling Fundraiser

	6
	7
	8
	9
	10
	11
	12

	13
	14
	15
	16
	17
	18
	19

	20
	21
	22
	23
	24
	25
	26

	27
	28
	29
	30
	31
	
	


[image: image1.jpg]Protected Under
18 U.S.C. 707




[image: image2.wmf]
UCCE/4-H Office


777 E. Rialto Ave.


San Bernardino, CA 92415
























































�





�





� EMBED WPDraw30.Drawing ���





San Bernardino County


4-H Headlines


November 2009


























                        





Upcoming Events





November 6-8th – State Leader’s Forum @ Asilomar


November 10th – County Council 7:00 pm @ County Office


November 19th – Bunco Fundraiser for TIC @ County Office


November 21st – Food Fiesta @  County Office


December 5 – High 4-H Bowling Fundraiser


January 7-10th – National 4-H Horse Classic


January 15-17th – TIC @ Pathfinder Ranch


January 30th – Horse Mastership & Horse Bowl








See inside this newsletter for articles about the above upcoming events.
































COOPERATIVE EXTENTION/4-H OFFICE


777 E. Rialto Ave. • San Bernardino, Ca 92415


(909)387-2179 • Fax: (909)387-3306 


E-mail: caeggleston@ucdavis.edu


County Website: sbc4h.org
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Food Fiesta





Food Fiesta is scheduled for Sat. Nov. 21st at the 4-H Office.  This year the Bloomington Boosters will be hosting this county event and it should be a great time.  The packet is posted on line at sbc4h.org or you can call the 4-H Office for a copy at (909)387-2179.  





Remember you don’t have to be in a foods project to enter in Food Fiesta.  There are many other things you can do like decorate a cookie jar, pick out vegetables, do a table setting, etc.  Be sure to watch for the packet of information next week!





				


Cosmic Bowling





The teen council will be holding a fundraiser December 5th at the Brunswick lanes in Fontana.  It will be a night to have fun and hang out with friends.  Watch for more information to come.




















COUNTY COUNCIL MEETING





County Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, Nov. 10th at the 4-H Office 7:00 pm.  Anyone is welcome to come and help make decisions about how our county is run and the activities we put on.  This is a great time to meet other leaders and learn what goes on in San Bernardino County 


4-H.











    Recently conducted research suggests that the date change to July will remove one of the major barriers to attendance. In the coming months, State Fair organizers plan to explore ways of combating the other factors that impact the attendance from year to year. 


     “We’ll be exploring everything from new entertainment, to more season passes and discounts.”


     It is expected that the Fair industry will adjust to this date change with minimal impact. The only significant additional repercussions to existing participants could be a change in a nominal number of the food and commercial vendors. But Fair organizers see potential turnover as an opportunity to showcase new and different products and services to an ever-changing population of fairgoers.


     “It’s important to understand that this date change is just one part of a multi-faceted, long-term strategy to revitalize the State Fair and the Cal Expo grounds. “


     Redevelopment of the Cal Expo fairgrounds has already been identified as an important part of that long-term strategy. Discussions with the NBA, developers and other third-parties still continue. 


     “We see more potential for growth in the future with this new schedule, although it may take more than one year to see the full results.” 


     In addition, the Cal Expo events team sees considerable opportunity for a new special event, show or concert to be held at Cal Expo on Labor Day weekend.


     According to Bartosik. “We plan to host something big at Cal Expo on Labor Day. We’ve already begun discussing the possibilities with promoters and other event planners.”  


     The 2010 California State Fair is now tentatively scheduled to run for 19 days from Wednesday, July 14 to Sunday, August 1.  





For more information, please contact:


 Erica L. Manuel, Assistant General Manager�Public Relations, Sponsorships & Marketing�California Exposition & State Fair�� HYPERLINK "mailto:emanuel@calexpo.com" \o "mailto:emanuel@calexpo.com" �emanuel@calexpo.com��916-263-3619 direct phone�� HYPERLINK "http://www.calexpo.com" �www.calexpo.com� or � HYPERLINK "http://www.bigfun.org/" �www.bigfun.org�
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Christmas Office Closed





State Leaders
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TEEN COUNCIL NEWS





Teen council is busy with two fund-raising activities to help with the expenses of the Sectional Council Teen Council presenting Teen Involvement Conference.  This year they have having an excellent guest speaker, John Paul Murphy, and a lot of great planning to have the best conference for the youth.  The registration packet is on line, so check and see what is being offered.


The first fund-raiser is BUNCO NIGHT, on November 16th, they are also having a chili bowl event to kick off the Bunko.  On December 5th, we are having COSMIC BOWLING,  from 10:00 p.m. to Midnight.  Anyone can bowl, just get sponsors to help with the fundraising it only costs $12.00 includes shoes and balls and you get a free 6-man team picture.  Don’t miss out on the fun.


Tuesday, November 10th at 6:00 p.m. we will be having a Teen Council Officer meeting to start planning Winter Camp.  If you are interested in running for an office, you should plan on attending the meeting.  We have the fliers and we will once again be selling Sees’ Candy to help with the expense of Winter Camp.


We have planned a special Teen Council meeting on January 12. 2010 at 6:00 p.m. at the 4-H Office. We will be holding election of officers for 2009 – 2010, you must be present to run for an office.  We will be issuing the TIC sweatshirts, this year they are purple with white imprint.  As in the past, the pull-over style is $25.00 and the front zip is $30.00.  Make sure you order you shirt, you have the option of putting your name on the front.  We will also have a drawing for the member to represent San Bernardino County during opening ceremonies at TIC.  


At leadership day, it was voted to allocate a small amount of our treasury for financial assistance scholarships to attend TIC.  If you will be unable to attend TIC without some assistance, contact the 4-H Office for an application.  Please do not apply if you have other financial options, this is not legacy.  All applications are confidential.








State Record Book Judging











Congratulations to Henry Frye





Henry Frye was awarded a Service Learning Grant from the State 4-H Office to produce a brochure about the Live Oak Canyon Wildlife project.  He was awarded $1,200 for the Grant for his project.  He was able to take pictures and document trails, plants, animals, etc.  His brochures turned out great and it will help the public to be more informed about the Wildlife area.  Henry was awarded a certificate from the State Office for completing his service learning project.  Great job Henry!












































Bunco Fundraiser





     There is a Bunco fundraiser to help raise money for the Teen Involvement Conference held in January.  It will be held on Monday, Nov. 16th at the County Office.  There will be a chili social from 5-6pm with a $5.00 donation for dinner.  The Bunco will start at 6:00  at a cost of $10.00 per person.  If you have never played before, we will teach you.  It’s a lot of fun and you can win some great prizes.  Please RSVP to Kelsie (951)751-4215.




















California State Fair Moves the BIG FUN to July


Cal Expo Board Votes to Change State Fair Dates to July, Starting in 2010





     SACRAMENTO, CA (October 9, 2009) -- The California Exposition & State Fair board of directors today voted to change the California State Fair dates to July, starting in 2010.


     An audit of the 2009-2010 Greater Sacramento Area K-12 school population revealed that there are approximately 400,000 school-age children in the State Fair’s target geographic area.  Within that area, the vast majority of schools plan to start their 2010 academic year in August, rather than after Labor Day.


     Since 2003, California schools have gradually shifted their calendars to allow for an earlier start date in the Summer and an earlier end date in the Spring.  The State Fair’s traditional schedule of ending on Labor Day is in direct conflict with that shift.  


     “This institution has a long history of being a destination for families,” said California State Fair CEO and General Manager Norbert J, Bartosik. “Over the last six to seven years we have seen a continual decrease in our weekday attendance and the amount of repeat family visitors because of the school schedule. Fair fans that used to come two and three times during a single Fair season are now able to come only once.”


     Fair organizers believe that a move to July would give families more scheduling flexibility and greater opportunities to enjoy the event in a timeframe that is not so impacted by back-to-school activities and expenses.


     “This is a major shift for us, but we feel this move is necessary for the State Fair to maintain its legacy of representing and showcasing California culture to Californians. We need to be able to grow and adapt to society’s changes,” Bartosik said.
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